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TSG-T3 (USIM) has previously written to TSG-SA1 on the issue of compatibility between 3G terminals and the GSM SIM: Tdoc T3-99-093 refers.





TSG-T3 would like to remind TSG-SA1 of the text contained in the document UMTS 30.01, version 3.6.0, clause 14.4, where the following is stated:





As part of the evolutionary approach from GSM to Third generation systems, it is a requirement that 3G terminals support existing (Phase 2) SIMs (at three volts, but not five volt SIMs), but it is not a requirement that GSM terminals support 3G USIMs.





This particular text was approved at SMG#27.





TSG-T3 have been made aware of two Liaison Statements to TSG-SA1 from TSG-SA3 (Security) also seeking clarification from TSG-SA1 on this issue.  TSG-T3 is also aware of the extensive email discussion on this topic up to and including the 16th of April, with some parties proposing to reverse the approved position, others supporting the position, and still others proposing to reduce the mandatory support to optional.





TSG-T3 recognise that TSG-SA1 have not met since the transmission of the earlier LS from TSG-T3 (Tdoc TSG-T3-99-093), and TSG-T3 request TSG-SA1 to clarify whether any changes to the above quote from UMTS 30.01 are anticipated.


